ALL CORRESPONDENCE SHOULD BE ADDRESSED TO THE REGISTRAR

16 Dale Road, ADYLINN, Marlborough, Harare P. O. Box A 830
Telephone: 300169, 309436, AVONDALE
E-mail: ncz@zol.co.zw Harare, Zimbabwe

20 August 2019

The Deputy Founding Rector
Tumer Garip

Near East University

Nicosia

North Cyprus

Dear Sir

RE: ACCREDITATION OF NEAR EAST UNIVERSITY BACHELOR OF SCIENCE DEGREE
IN NURSING PROGRAMME

We are pleased to report to you that Near East University has been accredited for a period of
five (5) years for its four-year Bachelor of Science Degree in Nursing. The latest accreditation is
the first Five-Year Accreditation that the international accrediting body, Nurses Council of
Zimbabwe, has awarded to Near East University. The accreditation certificate should be
renewed through an application six (6) months before the expiry date.

By pursuing and achieving accreditation, Near East University has demonstrated that it meets
international standards for quality and is committed to pursuing excellence.

This accreditation decision represents the highest level of accreditation that can be awarded to
an organization and shows our organization’s substantial conformance to the international
standards. Near East University which is an organization receiving a Five-Year Accreditation has
put itself through a rigorous peer review process. It has demonstrated to a team of Nurses
Council Assessors during an on-site visit its commitment to offering a nursing program and
services that are measurable, accountable, and of the highest quality.




Nurses Council of Zimbabwe (NCZ) is a body corporate which was established in 2001 under
the Health Professions Act Chapter 27:19 and it operates within the principles of corporate
governance. NCZ is one of the seven health profession councils that make up the Health
Professions Authority of Zimbabwe. It is a regulatory body which regulates nursing and
midwifery education and practice. Its headquarters is at No.16 Dale Road, Marlborough, Harare,
Zimbabwe.

Our organization will also display the Near East University Accreditation Status on Nurses
Council of Zimbabwe Website. A letter of authorizing student attachment at Training Hospitals
in Zimbabwe will be signed by the Permanent Secretary of Health and Child Care and
forwarded to you.

We would welcome an opportunity to further acquaint you with our services and respond to
your questions.

Sincerely

= NURSES COUNCIL OF
ZIMBABWE

2 0 AUG 2018

ude Dodzo
Chairman of Nurses Council of Zimbabwe
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